OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION
Minutes of Meeting of the OPRA Committee held at The Anchor on Monday, 22nd February 2010 at 8pm
PRESENT              Tina Gardener (Chairperson)

Barry Leathwood


          Ann Leathwood (Secretary)

Sue Francis (Treasurer)


          Lyn Standerwick 


             
Robert Palmer

APOLOGIES           Jess Whyte and Liz Sidebotham 

10/10          MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING;   
         Minutes of the meeting held on 27th January were approved and signed by the Chairperson.
10/11          MATTERS ARISING
1) AGM to be held on 26th March 2010

 It was agreed to send a notice to everyone at least 2 weeks before AGM. 100 Club Members to receive a named reminder and non-members to receive a different colour sheet.  Tina now has a list of former committee members and will draft a letter to them.  Each reminder will have a tear-off slip to be returned to Post Office and will hopefully give an estimate of number of people attending.  Lyn agreed to buy refreshments and Tina will order wine through village shop.

2) Anniversary Ball – 22nd May
Discussion took place on the format of the Ball.  It was agreed that tickets would cost £10 if purchased up to a week prior to the Ball, after that they would be £15.  Again this should give us an idea of numbers attending.  Enquiries about a casino were taking place and details will be circulated.  Matt (Anchor) agreed to provide food for about £4 per head.  He will have the marquee erected and we would erect our gazebo at the front of the Anchor to make a suitable entrance.  It was agreed to have the disco we have previously hired and that the music would stop at 12.30pm.  Matt also agreed to donate a ‘Meal for 2 and a bottle of wine’. It was also agreed to ask Terry about photographs.  Raffle prizes will be needed.
3) Easter Egg Hunt and Quiz – 2nd and 4th April

Lyn and Robert agreed to set the quiz and 111 copies will be printed.  We would order 111 eggs from our village shop and 1 large one for overall winner.  A poster will be on display and this event and the quiz will also be mentioned on the flyer for the AGM.  Raffle prizes needed for raffle.

Shaun and Mary have agreed to conduct the Quiz and Jess and Liz have agreed to help.  Raffle prizes needed.  Again posters will be displayed advertising the events.
4) Chat and Chill

A letter has been received from Helen Jowett giving details of planned events for the group.  It was agreed that we would continue to pay the rent of hall (1 night per week from 19.2.10) for the next three months and invite Helen to attend our next meeting to discuss this further.

It was also brought to our notice that registration of volunteers will be required from November this year with the ISA – we need to check this with Helen.

5) Coffee Morning
A review/report on the Coffee Mornings was given.  This seemed to be successful with approximately 15 plus villagers attending.  They were now pleased to say they were self-funding and will be happy to buy their supplies as needed and therefore will not require a ‘tab’ locally.  They also agreed that they will pay the rent for the village hall from proceeds.  If they had problems  in the future it was agreed they could come to OPRA for help.  They have agreed to put out a questionnaire and possibly have outings/talks/lunches etc.  OPRA have agreed to help with printing of notices and advertising.

6) Fete – 17th July
Discussion and ideas for the Fete took place.  It was agreed to book disco for the family evening.  We need a new game to replace broken football game – we will ask Andy Parsons.  Blackmore Farm have been in touch re sale of ice cream and a booking has been made with them.  SDC have contacted Chair re Road Show Display available for fetes etc.  Booking has been made.  It was agreed that the Secretary should contact Professor Popcorn and the Irish Dancers, both proving very popular at previous fetes.  We agreed to the usual stalls, cream teas in the village hall.  Matt agreed to bring beer etc to sell on site, we would erect the OPRA bar.  Agreed there will not be a car boot sale.
Fete traffic was discussed and the secretary will contact the PCSO to enquire about diversion signs to send traffic up Church Hill and down Ship Lane to park on the common, thus keeping fete area near to the village hall traffic free.  Also could we have temporary speed restriction signs in place.

Further discussions will take place at next meeting. 
10/12         CORRESPONDENCE


A letter from Chat and Chill received but dealt with under ‘Matters Arising’.
10/13         TREASURER’S REPORT including 100 Club 
                  The Treasurer reported that cash held and bank balances were as follows: –


OPRA account       £    31.89
                             Cash in hand     £233.66
                      Savings account     £3224.43

   
   100 Club           £770.74

Cheques drawn:




299
OVH Chat and Chill


£63.00




299
OVH January Talk


£12.75




299
OVH Coffee mornings


£36.00




299
Combwich PO – Coffee mornings
£28.12 

It was agreed to transfer £500.00 from the savings account to the current account.


Robert reported that he identified stands for 100 Club flyers which will be used for future events.

10/14
WALKS, TALKS AND BADMINTON

The February walk was enjoyed by 11 walkers on a cold but sunny day.  Thanks to Brian Hutchens for organising it.  Concern was expressed that one walker left the group without notice making it necessary to organise search.  Agreed that walkers provide a mobile phone number and agree to remain with the group.

The next walk will be on Sunday, 21 March.

The next talk is on 25th February 2010 by Roger Evans – Don’t tell I tell ‘ee

A further talk will take place on WEDNESDAY 24th March by Neil Hairsine on Bats and other small creatures.
    10/15
ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS


The Secretary updated the distribution list.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
To be agreed.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 10.50pm.
EMail Addresses

Tina Gardener (Chairperson)  tina.gardener@onetel.com 
Sue Francis (Treasurer)  sue.francis@somersetcare.co.uk 
Sue Francis (Treasurer)  suecfrancis@btinternet.com  

Barry Leathwood  barry.leathwood@btinternet.com 
Ann Leathwood (Secretary) ann.leathwood@btopenworld.com 
Lyn Standerwick  lynstanderwick@btinternet.com
Robert Palmer  palmer644@btinternet.com 
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